
Minutes - Special Board Meeting Village of Greenwich 
May 2, 2023 

 
A Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Greenwich was held May 2, 2023 in the 
Board Room at 6 Academy St. Present were Mayor Fuller, Trustees Brown, Robinson, Grimmke, 
Vandewater, as well as Superintendent Flynn and Treasurer Prime. Mayor Fuller opened the meeting at 
6:31 pm. 
 
Trustee Grimmke provided an update on sidewalk replacement. With a plan, we are eligible for $20,000 
per year for sidewalks. Superintendent Flynn was asked what can the Village crew do most efficiently in 
order to stretch the money as far as possible.  The answer was prep work such as slate removal 
excavation as well as post installation planting and finishing. The DPW’s work could go towards any 
match required from the Village. Trustee Grimmke will work up some numbers and a plan. The most 
problematic sidewalks were discussed and a priority list is forthcoming. Washington St. seems to be a 
lead contender at this point. 
 
Resolution No.17 of 2023 Accept Resignation of Leo Flynn as full-time DPW Superintendent and Hire Leo 
Flynn as Part-Time Exempt DPW Superintendent approved on a motion by Trustee Grimmke, seconded 
by Trustee Brown and carried by all.  
 
Website updates to the helpful links page was discussed and approved by the Board.  
 
7:08 Motion to adjourn made by Trustee Grimmke, seconded by Trustee Brown and carried by all. 
 
Respectfully submitted  
Jane Dowling – Village Clerk 


